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Under Act 391 of the State of Arkansas 93rd General Assembly, the Arkansas Department of Health, the 

ADH Arkansas Minority Health Commission, and the Arkansas Department of Human Services are to 

submit implementation information to be reported every even-numbered year to address the steps the 

state agency has taken to implement the recommendations of the Alzheimer's and Dementia Arkansas 

State Plan, and if applicable, the reasons for failing to implement all or any part of the plan. 

The Alzheimer's and Dementia Arkansas State Plan 2022-2026 identified which recommendations or 

tasks the individual state agencies need to complete. The 2024 Annual Report's first draft, dated August 

2024, did not include implementation information provided by the Arkansas Department of Health. 

Information from the agency was not solicited for the draft report. 

Public Awareness and Education 

Data Collection (pg. 7) 

• The Arkansas Health Department will include the Cognitive Decline and Caregiver Modules in the

annual Behavioral Risk Factor Surveillance System (BRFSS}, alternating them every year to

complete each module at least once every six years.

The Cognitive Decline module was included in the 2020 survey, and the Caregiving module was

included in the 2021 survey. The Cognitive Decline module is set to be included in the 2026

BRFSS survey, and the Caregiving module will be included in the 2027 BRFSS survey.

Pending Recommendations (pg. 9-11) 

• Require the Health Department to incorporate messaging about brain health, risk reduction, and

the benefits of early detection and diagnosis in their existing public health campaigns. This

approach will ensure that the state remains competitive in future federal funding opportunities.

Note: This is mentioned twice and is the only recommendation repeated in the report. (pg. 9)

ADH has sought materials from the Arkansas Alzheimer's Association to include in regular

communications with ADH clients and make available in the Local Health Units statewide.

The ADH does not have funding for activities to incorporate messaging about brain health, risk

reduction, and the benefits of early detection and diagnosis, even as part of existing public

health campaigns. Requirements of current funding being used for existing campaigns may

restrict the ability of the agency to incorporate messaging without matching funds.

• Establish a state-level Alzheimer's and Dementia Registry to track the prevalence of these

conditions and monitor trends over time. (pg. 10-11)

The state Dementia Services Coordinator position is to be housed at DHS and has not been filled
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